
July 5, 2022 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA 70357 
 

     The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for their regular scheduled 
meeting on Tuesday, July 5, 2022 at 7:00 P.M. at the Golden Meadow Town Hall, 107 
Jervis Drive, Golden Meadow, LA 70357. 
 
     Those present were:  Mayor Joey Bouziga 
                                            Councilman Mike Billiot 
                               Councilman Laci Latiolais 
       Councilman Kip Plaisance  
                                             
 
     Those absent were:    Councilman Jody Cheramie 
                                            Councilman Willis Toups 
 
      Others attending were: Bryce Autin, Ricky Cheramie, Tracee Cloutier, Wilbur Cloutier, 
Troy Dufrene, Heather Hendricks, Edward Louviere, Patricia Louviere, Roxxy Pitre and 
John Plaisance 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga called this meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga instructed everyone to refrain from cell phone use until the 
meeting adjourns. 
 
     Councilman Bryce Autin led everyone in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and Edward 
Louviere led everyone in prayer. 
 
          Councilman Mike Billiot presented a motion and Councilman Kip Plaisance seconded 
the motion as presented approving the minutes of the Regular Meeting held on June 20, 
2022. Councilman Laci Latiolais presented a motion to approve the Board of Adjustments 
minutes from June 6, 2022 minutes were not received prior for review.  
 
      Mayor Joey Bouziga stated there were no Occupational Licenses submitted for 
approval.  
 
   Mayor Joey Bouziga stated there were no Building Permits submitted for approval. 
 
   Town Engineer John Plaisance presented the project update: 
 
 
          
•   North Sewer Plant Upgrades- Waiting on additional funds 
•   Sewer Phase VII LCDBG- waiting on South Central Planning  
•   Mitigation Project- Looking into possible funds 
•    LGAP- Contract was executed and repairs are in progress    
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     Town Attorney Bryce Autin advised Mayor Bouziga and the Council we are waiting on a 
proposal to designate Vu’s Electric as the Town’s emergency/part time electrician for 
Hurricanes.         
     
     Mayor Joey Bouziga advised the Council he spoke with E&L Enterprise and they will 
start demolition at 115 Mrs. Thomas Pitre Lane on August 1, 2022. 
    
     Town Attorney Bryce Autin advised a letter was sent to Thomassie Ice Plant last week. 
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga advised the Council we are awaiting the appraisal of the CD 
Building. 
 
     Town Attorney Bryce Autin advised Mayor Bouziga and the Council a letter was sent 
out last week to advise demolition of 115 Mrs. Thomas Pitre Lane will start August 1, 
2022.  
 
     Mayor Bouziga advised the Council we are trying to locate the property owner of 2120 
South Bayou Drive.  
 
      Councilman Kip Plaisance presented a motion and Councilman Mike Billiot seconded 
the motion as presented to get a variance for the Town to build a fence on John Parker’s 
property. The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Councilman Mike Billiot presented a motion and councilman Kip Plaisance seconded 
the motion as presented for the Town to build a fence on John Parker’s property. The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented.  
 
      Mayor Bouziga advised the Council that emergency protective measures have been 
obligated. 
 
     Councilman Mike Billiot presented a motion and Councilman Laci Latiolais seconded 
the motion as presented to get quotes to clean Terry Gaudet’s property. The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented.  
 
     Councilman Laci Latiolais presented a motion and Councilman Kip Plaisance seconded 
the motion as presented to move forward with an order to abate Terry Gaudet’s 
property. The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented.  
 
     Mayor Bouziga advised the Council the Air B&B that Kendall Day had listed is no longer 
on the internet. We will continue to monitor it.  
 
     Councilman Laci Latiolais presented a motion and Councilman Mike Billiot seconded 
the motion as presented to give Roy Kiffe a 30 day extension. The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented.   
 
     Councilman Laci Latiolais presented a motion and Councilman Kip Plaisance seconded 
the motion as presented to cite the property owner of 2120 South Bayou Drive to appear 
in court. The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
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     Mayor Joey Bouziga advised the Council we are awaiting the Building Inspector at 132 
Doucet Drive, It should be complete this week.  
 
    A short discussion took place about the meeting schedule and the Council’s pay. 
       
     Mayor Bouziga advised the Council that an email was sent to DOTD in reference to 
speed limit signs. They are in the process of installing new signs.       
 
     Councilman Kip Plaisance presented a motion and Councilman Mike Billiot seconded 
the motion as presented to send a letter to the Department of Health and Hospitals in 
reference to a sewer leak at 162 Doucet Drive. The Council unanimously approved the 
motion as presented.  
 
     Mayor Joey Bouziga and the Council are still seeking nominations for the Board of 
Adjustments and the planning and Zoning Committee.  
 
   Mrs. Heather Hendrix who’s seeking election for District Judge Seat A briefly spoke 
about her campaign. 
   
     With no further business to discuss Councilman Kip Plaisance presented a motion and 
Councilman Laci Latiolais seconded adjourning this meeting at 7:42 P.M. The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
      
 

              _________________________________ 
                                                               MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
 
_______________________________ 
ROXXY PITRE, ASST. TOWN CLERK      


